FILE

Post Office Box 97 Glenwood Springs, Colorado July 21, 1965

Mr. Shelby Harper, Chairman Colorado Commission on Higher Education 2227 State Services Building Denver, Colorado 80203

> Re: Formation of Junior College District

Dear Mr. Harper:

For several months a citizen's committee from the Colorado counties of Eagle, Garfield, Lake, Pitkin, and Summit has been working toward the formation of a junior college district. The enclosed draft of an information folder will supply you with additional details.

We are now circulating the necessary petitions requesting a formation election and are planning on presenting our application to the Board of Education on August 10 or 11. We plan to conduct our formation election on November 2, 1965.

This letter and information is to make the Commission on Higher Education completely aware of our work and to advise you that we would be happy to supply the Commission with any information you may need or desire.

We are anxious to cooperate fully with the Commission, and would be pleased to meet with you at any time and keep you advised of every detail of our program. Your advice and suggestions will be greatly appreciated.

Very truly yours,

David W. Delaplane, Chairman.

DWD: era

cc: Mr. Wm. F. Stevens, Cypsum, Coloredo Enclosure.

Rlind cc. Dr Leland Luchsinger